Minnesota State University of Administrative and Service Faculty

State Meet and Confer

February 18, 2011

Meeting began at 10:07 a.m.

Attendance:  Margaret Vos, Jill Quandt, Kari Seime, Jim Anderson, Alicia Reed, Jeremy Johnson, Barb Oertel, Jeanne Cornish, Shirley Murray, Jay Lee, Lynn Johnson, Mike Lopez, Judy Borgen, Scott Olson, James McCormick, William Brady, Jodean Thronson, Mary Nadeau, Jonathon Eichton,  Rich Wheeler
Committee Restructuring Proposal-Scott Olson                                                                                                                Donna Brauer from IFO made a proposal with MCFA support regarding shared governance committee structure where the policy council stays unchanged but that IT committee structure is revamped along with a way to make sense to the Academic and Student Services committee structure?  One way is to look at classroom based committee structure and student services committee based structure.  The goal is to reduce the number of persons reporting on committee business.   President Oertel noted that we are supportive of these efforts and to keep the communication lines going on these changes.  Vice Chancellor Olson noted that we need to iron this out by the end of March and that we need to keep the new Chancellor informed on the modifications.  Scott Olson noted that he is open to more ideas prior to this decision time and we can work together to meet that goal of improving our current committee structure.
Update on Access and Opportunity Funding-Barb Oertel                                                                                              ASF president Oertel asked for an update regarding the allocation of Access and Opportunity annual funds, and the process regarding how and when they are allocated and used on local campuses?   Mike Lopez sent Barb a copy of the letter he sent to state university presidents about the use of these funds and focuses on the intent on how these funds should be used at individual campuses.  Barb asked Mike Lopez about if the timeline of when these funds can be made available to local campuses?   Mike Lopez noted that we are still waiting to see what the funds are going to be this year and that the limiting factor is the amount of funds that will be made available by the Board of Trustees?
Policies and Procedures:

System Procedure 3.8.1     Student Complaints and Grievances                                                                             Students requested a minor change to this policy how complaints and grievances procedures are outlined on campuses.
System Procedure 2.9.1
     Academic Standing and Financial Aid (SAP)                                                                     President Oertel noted that this change with the satisfactory enrolled credit completion rate has had an impact on our campuses.  We deal with a lot of situations where students are impacted on the completion rule that puts the student on probation and suspension academically.  The one change in the new policy that transfer credits will be counted on credit completion and this is a concern to our members.  The policy will have different effects on our various campuses.  The Board policy regarding this new policy implementation, according to Mike Lopez, was designed to treat all students the same in every situation based on the public financial support they receive.
Policy 3.22 Course Syllabi and Procedure 3.22.1
Board initiated change as a result of the Students First initiative to provide course outlines to students
System Procedure 3.16 International Baccalaureate Credit

Minor policy change

Policy 3.28 Charter School Sponsorship and Procedure 3.28.1
No discussion

Resources for Results Discussion-Barb Oertel and Judy Borgen                                                                          President Oertel noted that performance funding is recognized as a part of our future, according to the Board of Trustees, and she has expressed this understanding of the new funding format to the OOC.  Chancellor McCormick noted that this performance funding formula is a model that we are developing but have not yet implemented.  He did note that it is tough to implement this during times of cuts so it remains to be seen if it will be implemented this year.   Judy Borgen noted that we will use the accountability dashboard as a guide for the results performance indicators and that an institution could set aside their own money so that they can earn that amount back. 
 The indicators will look at a prior year’s performance and would be able add this money into their budgets.  The difficult part in budget cutting years is that this is base budget funds that would be impacted so this could be tough to do in this budget cycle.  This performance funding model could be implemented for FY 12 and it would look at indicators from the previous year regarding the dashboard indicators.  The Chancellor noted that it is his preference to have it implemented in FY 13.  His expectation is to take a year to develop the model and then have the Board of Trustees consider it for an FY 13 implementation.
Students First Update-Jon Eichton                                                                                                                           Jonathon Eichton spoke to the Student Senate at SCSU last night and heard much about the wait list there and had positive experience with that and the course equivalency search on eservices so that was positive as well.  Single billing single pay is being rolled out in conjunction with our software update and testing so far has been successful so far on the load factor testing so the performance aspect looks strong at this time.  Real time web grading is also being rolled out and is being well received by faculty and administrators so far.  We want to reduce errors and time for both of these groups and it can help our faculty indicate when the last date of attendance for the student is?  Web grading should be a great help in this area.  The Chancellor asked if there has been enough IT support for the Students First initiatives and Jonathon Eichton said we are in good shape. 
President Oertel asked about Grad Planner and Jonathon noted that the vendor has been dealing with the multiple platform aspect of Grad Planner and they have been working on this during the pilot project stage.  President Oertel asked if there was a revised timeline for Grad Planner due to the initial issues dealt with during the pilot stage, and Jonathon Eichton said that he is still hopeful for a May 2011 implementation of Grad Planner.  President Oertel noted that this is not a good time for faculty training for Grad Planner implementation.  Shirley Murray from MSU Mankato noted that there have been some significant performance issues during the pilot project and hoped that these concerns are being heard by the Grad Planner IT team.  Jonathon Eichton noted that he has been in discussion with MSU Mankato staff and is aware of the problems.  President Oertel stated that we have some concerns with the Shared Services team not meeting this year, and Jonathon Eichton stated that this group is not a first generation Students First initiative and that the intention is to move onto this next year more intently.
Legislative and Budget Update-Judy Borgen Mary Davenport                                                                                                                                              The Governors recommendation reduction was a 6 percent cut or 37.8 million per year.  We feel that this initial proposal was probably the most positive possible for us to begin within the process.  Chancellor McCormick noted that the Governor was very respectful and understanding of our needs at the meeting he held with us recently and this was refreshing.  Scott Olson and Barb Oertel noted that the cost of education student has stayed the same but the price to students has gone up because the State’s allocation to higher education has gone down and this has caused the student’s to have a greater expense each year.  Judy noted that the Student Associations are pressing the legislature to cap tuition and that this is in opposition to our plan which could lead to significant cuts for our system.  So we have some big issues even between our community college students and state university students. Mary Davenport noted that the federal grant program is being reviewed for changes to summer school eligibility and Judy Borgen noted that the State Grant program is looking at a 34 million dollar reduction based on the same enrollment based on a 5 percent tuition increase and similar enrollments FY 12. The Chancellor noted that we have to watch this closely and that if we have to make up this potential reduction in State Grant dollars this could come out of our operating revenue budgets.  The Chancellor stated that the new Republican chairpersons of the higher education committees in the legislature treated us well at our recent visit to their committees.
Meeting Adjourned at 11:17 a.m.

